

# NASPA Executive Board Committee Meeting April 10, 2014

## **Minutes**

#### 1.) Updates from Mike and Dan

Most of this discussion was on the passage of LB 907 and the impact it could have on all of our Districts. We are all currently consulting with our attorneys on what changes we may have to make as a result of this legislation. Mike Delaney has asked NASPA to submit an article for the next issue of NCSA today to address this legislation and how our member Districts are meeting the demands of the law while keeping the integrity of our hiring practices.

We also discussed LB 923 which includes provisions related to (1) Suicide awareness and prevention, (2) the creation of State School Security Director (3) establishment of minimum school security standards (4) establishment of tornado preparedness (5) return to learn protocol for students who sustained a concussion

### 2.) Budget Report

Not much activity with the budget until the annual retreat in Nebraska City. We did approve a design for a Crystal award to be presented to outgoing Presidents of our organization. This will be created by Award's Unlimited, Inc, in Lincoln, NE

### 3.) Legislation Update

See above

#### 4.) NASPA Annual Retreat

We looked at the current agenda for the NASPA Annual Retreat and our finalizing our program. We will once again have an update from Dr. Peters from NDE on Teacher Certification and content testing. We are also looking into speakers from the EEOC and NEOC, as well as a possible presentation on generational differences in the workplace. We also discussed having some roundtable discussions on suicide prevention measures as well as concussion procedures. We will also have a session from Ken Babcock on the Affordable Care Act.

We are still in need of some vendors as well as an additional presentation or two. If any Current members have ideas, please let me know ASAP